
Minutes of EAA Chapter 658 Membership Meeting 8 February 2023, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.

Venue: Room 102, Robertson Aviation Safety Building I, Embry Riddle Aeronautical University, on

Dobberteen Dr. in Prescott, AZ

Officers present: Lance Leighnor (President), Dakota Krock (Vice President), Jeff Hall (Secretary), Jerry

Breeyear (Treasurer)

Members present: Chip Fleming, Russ Hegarty, Elizabeth Jones, Peter Petrus, James Jones, Steve

Shinneman, Jim McCrank, Parker Northrup, Brian Roggow, Rain Ojehomon, Greg Berger, Mark Alpert,

Jacob Alpert, Bill Yendrzeski, Mike Stoner, Dave Stricker, Michael Grisham, Rick Eichmann, Mike Turner,

Daryl Austermiller

Guests: Kian Yazdani, Bill Thrift

1. Lance Leighnor called the meeting to order shortly after 6:00 p.m.

2. Jeff Hall gave the Secretary’s report.

a. The membership roster has moved to the EAA Roster Management application.

b. Members were asked to email suggestions for 2023 goals and activities.

c. Dues must be received by the end of March. Unpaid members will be removed from the

mailing list and classified as inactive in the roster.

3. Jerry Breeyear has submitted the Treasurer’s report to the Chapter’s Google drive.

4. Dakota Krock announced that work has begun on setting up the Chapter website. It will be

hosted at no cost to the Chapter by EAA.

5. Lance made the following announcements:

a. The Chapter needs several volunteers for this year’s Young Eagles program. Both pilots

and ground crew are needed. Contact Jeff Hall (eaachapter658@gmail.com) to sign up.

b. Our first Young Eagles event is tentatively scheduled for March 18th, 2023.

c. Larry Curell has volunteered to step in as the Chapter’s Young Eagles Coordinator.

d. The Ray Scholarship has increased to $11,000.

i. Ideas are needed to increase our ability to reach potential scholarship

candidates.

ii. Brian Roggow offered to forward materials from the Chapter to Embry-Riddle’s

STEM outreach person.

iii. Kian Yazdani offered to distribute flyers.

iv. Bill Yendrzenski offered to get in contact with a teacher he is friends with.

6. Builder reports:

a. James Jones has been working on his Wagabond project. The engine is running

smoothly and he hopes to fly it in the next few weeks.

b. Chip Fleming has received and inventoried his RV-14A finishing kit. His engine has been

placed onto a stand with help from Mike Stoner and Dakota Krock. Chip also briefed the

members on the latest Service Bulletin from Van’s Aircraft concerning possible cracking

in the rear horizontal stabilizer spar.

7. Bill Thrift, Senior Aviation Medical Examiner presented on the different FAA Medical Classes and

various statistics about them. The presentation concluded with an informative Q&A session.
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8. Lance adjourned the meeting shortly before 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Hall

Secretary, EAA Chapter 658


